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M E M O R A N D U M 

To: Persons Submitting Construction Plans for NCDENR Delegated Permit Authority 
Programs (Water System Extension, Sewer System Extension and Stormwater Permits) 

   
From: Allison Kraft, PE, Senior Engineer 
 
Cc: Erskine Smith, Town Manager 
 Ryan Rase, PE, Deputy Town Manager 
     
Date: December 18, 2014 
 
RE: SL 2014-120, Section 29: Reform Agency Review of Engineering Work 
 
This memorandum serves to describe how the Town of Mooresville complies with the 
requirements of Session Law 2014-120 as it pertains to current and future delegated permit 
authority granted by the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
(NCDENR), currently water system extensions, sewer system extensions and stormwawter 
permits.  It does not apply to roadway infrastructure requirements or Zoning Ordinances. 
 
Regular Review Procedure 
Construction plan applications are reviewed by a Town-employed Professional Engineer, 
registered in the State of North Carolina.  Review comments are returned within 45 calendar 
days of receipt of a full application. A full application consists of:  Sealed Construction Plans, 
Sealed Calculations, Permit Applications and Permit Fees. 
 
Comments will specify the legal authority under which the comment was provided (this includes 
the Town of Mooresville Land Development Standards) or will specifically note that the 
comment is a suggestion only, based on local knowledge or other pertinent information.  
 
If a comment identified as required under local authority is disputed by the submitting PE, the 
submitting PE and reviewing PE will meet to discuss options for correction, variance or eventual 
amendment to the local authority.  If the dispute cannot be resolved, the submitting PE may 
meet with the Deputy Town Manager.  The decision of the Deputy Town Manager will be final. 
Understand that in addition to sound engineering design, local regulations often consider cost-
effective maintenance and availability of replacement parts in an effort to be fiscally responsible 
with taxpayer dollars.    
 
Innovative Design Review Procedure 
The Town recognizes and encourages innovation in design.  A proposed design that is not 
reflected in any local or state regulatory document will be reviewed jointly between the 
submitting PE and the reviewing PE as a collaborative effort, taking into consideration existing 
regulations, cost, maintenance or other applicable criteria, particularly in the case of 
infrastructure that will be publicly maintained.  As necessary, other PE’s employed by the Town 
will participate each according to their area of expertise.  If the submitting PE requests 
additional review, it will be coordinated with NCDENR staff or other appropriate third party 
technical experts to provide further review and oversight of the design details. 




